
APPROVED 
DISTRICT COMMITTEE ON SAFETY 

MEETING SUMMARY 
November 17, 2021 

 
 

       PRESENT: Don Mueller ABSENT: Raymundo Armendariz 
  Anthony Parker  Brian Cable 
  Nancy Buvinger  Patrick O’Donnell 
  Timothy Chatman  Joy Senf 
  Judi Holmes     
  Diane Loera   
  Michael Meadors 
  Ramona Mellgoza 
  Hillary Mennella 
  Patrick O’Donnell 
  Mayra Radillo 
  Victoria Vaja 
    

 
 

   GUEST(S): Luz E. Ocampo 
    Meeting Secretary 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
Don Mueller called the meeting to order at 1:05 p.m. via ConferZoom.   
  

 

 

2. APPROVAL OF THE OCTOBER 20, 2021 MEETING SUMMARY 
The October 20, 2021 minutes were approved. Judi Holmes and Timothy Chatman both 
abstained.  

3. RAVE GUARDIAN SAFETY APP 
Don Mueller said that the Rave Guardian is working well and that is was used during the 
Great Shakeout Earthquake Drill. It is a good thing to have on our cell phones, since it seems 
to work quickly. It is quite reliable right now. If anyone thinks of anything to add to it, please 
let him know. Also, there are QR codes at every kiosk, so it can be scanned right onto their 
phones. 

4. NEW RADIOS 
Don Mueller mentioned that updates to all their radios/MDC/Dispatch will be going to the 
Board tonight approval. New antenna will be on top of the Fine Arts building. We currently 
have an agreement with Cal State Long Beach that if our 911 systems go down, they are our 
back up. Basically, a switch that we flip that rolls all our calls to them. We will be changing 
our back up to El Camino College. 
  

5. ITEMS FROM THE FLOOR 
Anthony Parker said that some people had concerns about the dust at the construction 
projects on campus. The construction crews use measures to minimize the dust during 
construction, i.e. watering down the areas as they are working.  



APPROVED 
 

 

 

 

 

Don Mueller said he had another update: Campus Police is looking to purchase E-Bikes for 
some of his officers. They are doing some research on pricing, at the moment. 

Nancy Buvinger said that Human Resources has been working with Patricia Swint, from 
Keenan & Associates, on training in regards to safety. This probably won’t be until after the 
first of the year. Also, to bring Keenan to one of our Safety meetings. 

The meeting for December 15, 2021 is cancelled. 

6. NEXT MEETING DATE 
The next meeting is scheduled for January 19, 2022 via ConferZoom. 

7. ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 1:30 p.m. 


